Homework Day 10
We Need to Start Writing Our Peace Letter To Aliens Immediately

10-year-old December Days reported, “At school we went on an excursion to the Blue Mountains and we all had a go on the telescope and I saw a slightly round object in the sky. It was flashing green, and it was the time of the year when none of the planets were visible. There was only one thing it could have been: a UFO.” 

Some people think that only madmen will believe in aliens, but it won't hurt to just write a letter for future reference. All you need is a pen, paper, and country leaders to come together. If the country leaders won't agree, then individuals can write a letter instead.

Imagine the aliens come and they tear up all the schools and houses, and buses. Imagine seeing the hurt on the children's faces when everything they know gets torn away from them. Imagine getting captured and taken away to another planet to get experimented on. 

Scientists have found evidence of potential biosignatures on a planet 124 light-years away from Earth. A new investigation with NASA’s James Webb Space Telescope into K2-18 b, an exoplanet 8.6 times as massive as Earth, has revealed the presence of carbon-bearing molecules, including methane and carbon dioxide. This means we have to prepare for an invasion. 

The whole universe is infinite, so it's possible that it's not only K2-18 b that has a chance of having life. And aliens are more unpredictable than the unruliest toddler. Space is vaster and more infinite than a bottomless well. Be on the lookout.

I encourage each and every one of you to write a letter to the aliens starting today, not tomorrow, not next week, but today. The universe is a magical place, so who knows, dinosaurs might still be alive.

